PERMANENT MISSION OF MONTENEGRO TO THE UN, WTO AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS 

October 28, 2014

20th Universal Periodic Review – Gambia

Statement by Ambassador Zorica Maric Djordjevic 

Montenegro warmly welcomes distinguished (head of delegation) and the Delegation of Gambia.
Montenegro recognizes the efforts made by the authorities to improve the institutional and legislative framework for human rights. However, we noted a lack of cooperation with the UN treaty bodies and special procedures mandate holders (including the decisions of the Government to postpone some visits), although it had supported UPR recommendations to do so. Montenegro would like to ask the Delegation if they can elaborate on the main obstacles to reduce the number of overdue reports and encourages Gambia to improve the cooperation with OHCHR and its human rights mechanisms.
We welcome the progress achieved in the field of education, particularly with the increase in school enrolment rate of girls.

We commend the adoption of the Domestic Violence Bill and the Sexual Offences Act in December 2013.  We also commend the establishment of a Multi-Sectoral Network on Gender Based Violence, with the aim to provide advocacy and create awareness on the issues of Gender Based Violence. However, the prohibition of female genital mutilation had not been included in the abovementioned laws. Moreover, as noted by UN Country Team and UNHCR, female genital mutilation and related harmful practices, such as under-age/child marriage, continued to be practiced widely in the country.

We would like to ask the delegation to inform the Council of the steps that have been taken to combat the prevalence of female genital mutilation, as well as the Government’s intention to strictly prohibit the practice of female genital mutilation. 
Montenegro would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of Gambia:
· to ensure the full implementation of the adopted law on sexual and gender-based offences against women, and to pursue efforts aimed at eradicating the practice of female genital mutilation;
· to ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aimed at ensuring the abolition of the death penalty.
Mr President, to conclude Montenegro would like to offer its best wishes to the Government and people of Gambia in their efforts towards promoting and protecting human rights at all levels. Thank you. 

